
WASHINGTON, D.C. 

ISSUED: December 13, 1973 

Admi-nistrator 
Federal Aviation Administration \ SAFETY RECOMMENDAT I ON (s) 

The National Transportation Safety Board i s  investigating a 
landing incident i n  which the crew of a Braniff Air l ines  Boeing 
727, N7279, was unable t o  extend the l e f t  main landing gear. This 
incident, which occurred a t  Memphis, Tennessee, on August 14, 1973, 
revealed internal  f a i lu re s  i n  the main gear r e t r a c t  assemblies. 

The main gear actuator was disassembled and examined. The 
de,tailed examination revealed tha t  .the snubber valve assembly was 
severely damaged. 
through one of the multiple orifi.ce holes i n  the necked-down portion 
of the tube. This f a i lu re  caused the valve sleeve and s l ide assembly 
t o  be released and permitted it t o  f loa t  inside the piston rod. The 
s t e e l  valve s l ide dropped out o.f the  valve sleeve, and when the gear 
was extended, the valve s l ide became lodged between the piston and the 
cylinder head. Thus, the piston could not .fully r e t r a c t  a s  it should 
when the landing gear i s  extended. 

The main feeder tube, P/N 65-17971-1, had fractured 

Four other instances of such fa i lures  have occurred on Boeing 
727 a i r c r a f t .  
extend the affected gear t o  the down-and-locked posit ion.  

I n  those four instances, the flightcrews were able t o  

The Board believes t h a t  this type of malfunction i s  l i k e l y  t o  
occur on other Boeing 727 a i r c ra f t .  Therefore, the Board believes 
that measures t o  insure against  fa i lure  of the main feeder tube should 
be ntandatory. The Board understands tha t  the manufacturer i s  aware of 
the problem and i s  considering corrective action. 
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Therefore, the National Transportation S 
t h a t  ihe Federal Aviation Administration: 

Issue an Airworthi 
feeder tube P/N 65-1797-1 be inspected a t  appr 
in te rva ls  t o  prevent fa i lures ,  u n t i l  permanent 
action can be talcen. 

Our Bureau of Aviation Safety s ta f f  i s  avai la  

IUED, Chairman, McADAMS, 
concurred i n  the above r e c m e  

THIS RECOMMENDATION WILL BE: REWm TO 
ISSLTE DAIPE: SHOWN ABOVE. NO 
OF T H I S  DOCUMEXTI SHOULD BE 


